CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
SHERIFF JOHN W. MINA

Meeting Minutes

Date: Thursday, December 8th, 2022
Time Scheduled: 6:00PM Started: 6:07PM Ended: 7:13PM

Location: Orange County Sheriff’s Office
Central Operations Center
2500 West Colonial Drive
Orlando, FL 32804

1. CALL TO ORDER:
Mr. Allie Braswell, Jr. called the meeting to order at 6:07PM.

2. ROLL CALL:

Mr. Allie Braswell, Mr. Kevin Sutton, Ms. Patricia Rumph, Ms. Ingrid Morfa

Mr. Russell Kilgore, Pastor Roderick Zak, Mr. Jay Smith, Mr. Eric Kidwell

Captain Terri Piwowarski, Manager John Farrell, Kimberly Boothe, Heather
Dublonsky, Commissioner Michael Scott, Mr. Warren Lewis

3. OPENING:
Mr. Allie Braswell, Jr. opened the meeting at 6:07PM.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
A motion was made by Ms. Patricia Rumph and seconded by Mr. Kevin Sutton for the approval of the
September 8, 2022 meeting minutes.

5. HOUSEKEEPING AND OLD BUSINESS:
Ms. Morfa and Mr. Kidwell CAC extensions approved. CAC meetings scheduled for October and
November 2022 were cancelled due to the weather.

Captain Piwowarski discussed CAC 2023 extensions and submissions. Also mentioned in this discussion
was Commissioner Siplin has asked to have Mr. Kilgore stay on the board, until Commissioner Michael
Scott can name a replacement. Commissioner Moore’s replacement is Mr. Warren Lewis. Captain
Piwowarski and Mr. Braswell thanked Mrs. Rumph for her dedication and commitment to this board. The
board is still awaiting a vacancy from Commissioner Bonilla. CAC members discussed the lengthy
application process as a drawback on the finding volunteers to fulfill this role, OCSO will look into the
process to see if this could be streamlined.
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6. PUBLIC COMMENT:
None.

7. NEW BUSINESS (DISCUSSION):

John Farrell discussed OCSO CFA Assessment. Captain Piwowarski discussed deputy involved shootings
and presented the agency’s website to display how to navigate through the site to find comprehensive
information on deputy involved shootings that is made available to the public.

Ms. Rumph and Mr. Sutton inquired about mental health assistance offered to staff in deputy involved
shootings. Discussion was if comfort canines are part of the CISM team response. Captain Piwowarski
answered these inquiries and explained the agency’s response to deputy involved shootings. Commissioner
Scott inquired about Marsy's Law in regards to deputy involved shootings.

Mr. Sutton and Commissioner Scott discussed lengthy wait times on hold for the OCSO non-emergency
number. The recording should discuss going on line to the E-Report webpage. A review of the E-
Reporting webpage does not bring someone to the reporting site and will be sent to the Webmaster to look
into.

Mr. Sutton talked about a previous CAC recommendation (Traffic Citation 2021) about police education
video for the public on interaction during a vehicle stop for Mr. Randolph Scott’s Tax Collector office. Mr.
Sutton stated Mr. Scott agreed but would need a video with cc captioning to play on traffic stops for the
Orange County Tax Collector offices. OCSO will inform media relations.

Mr. Braswell informed the Sheriff and the rest of the members that he will be stepping down after the
January CAC meeting.

8. ADJOURNMENT:

Next Meeting
Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 12th, 2023.

Mr. Allie Braswell, Jr. requested a motion to adjourn. The motion was made by Ms. Rumph, seconded by
Ms;Morfa, and passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:13 PM.
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